VILLAGE OF FARNHAM
Board Meeting
May 17, 2016
Present were: The Village Board of Trustees: Mayor Hoisington; Deputy Mayor-Vinny Rovnak; Trustees George Cordia ; Elizabeth Huffnagle; Village Clerk-Treasurer-Jackie Hoisington; DPW Supervisor-Ellsworth Nolan 
Also present were: Village Attorney-Jim Shaw; Ron Kobel; Mr.  & Mrs. Dunkel; Al Butlak; Janice & Neil Ross
Meeting called to order @ 7:00 pm

Pledge to the flag led by Neil Ross
Meeting minutes from April 19, 2016  Regular Board Meeting approved by Trustee Rovnak; second by Trustee Cordia, all in favor; aye
OLD BUSINESS:

*Memorial Day Services-We will take part in the Brant Services at 9:00 AM; Farnham Services will take place @ 10:30 AM @ Veteran’s Park-Neil Ross will be our speaker; Annual Farnham Fire Dept. Chicken BBQ will take place at 12:00 (noon).
*Thank you  to: Vinny & Devon Rovnak, Evan & Suzanne Russell, George & Marilyn Cordia and Jere & Jackie Hoisington for helping with the Adopt-A Highway Clean-Up on May 7th.  We cleaned from Detroit St. to Cain Rd.; a lot of trash was picked up along the way.
*Reminder Electronics & Tire Recycling has begun @ Brant Highway garage the last Saturday of each month, next event-Saturday-May 29th; 4 tire limit. Time 9AM til 12:00 (noon)
NEW BUSINESS:
*Motion by Trustee Rovnak; 2nd by Trustee Huffnagle to pay membership dues for Village Historians Maggie Borosky and Sheila Rauker. All in favor
*Brantfest Ad-Motion by Trustee Cordia; 2nd by Trustee Rovnak to take out a Full page ad at $200.00, we will put something about our upcoming 125th Anniversary in the Ad

*New Computer for Mayor’s Office-the present computer is basically non-functional.  We have a quote from Dave Sink, IT person from the Town of Brant.  There is also a possibility we will be getting Brant’s old server, mainly for security purposes; suggestion by Mr. Dunkel to talk to Dick @ Vinyl Communications to get another quote.

*We received Thank You letters from the Angola Library and the Lakeshore Boys & Girls Club for our Annual Donations.

*Household Income Surveys-68 more are still needed.  They did not get a very good response from 157 sent out 58 returned in 2 mailings.  What was received has proven we are low to moderate income; we are at the limit for this year’s CDBG Grant.  Any suggestions on what anyone would like to do?
*Brant-Farnham Historical Society Report available here & at the Clerk’s Office-next meeting tomorrow night @ 7:00PM
TRUSTEE REPORTS

Trustee Rovnak- Still trying to get a hold of FEMA-3 different names & numbers at this point; Coming in to do measurements for rugs & linoleum tomorrow (5/18).
Trustee Heller- absent
 Trustee Cordia- there is 54 street lights in the Village.  Jere stated we are spending $7,000 per year on street lighting; he would like to look into low energy &/ or solar energy or some other form of less expensive lighting.
Trustee Huff
nagle-still digging for actual date the village was incorporated; found the oldest resident, interview in 2 weeks. 

Mayor-the Fire Dept. is having an event at the park in Sept.-there will be a table set up to get people ready for the 125th Anniversary; looking into the old tower near the hall, would like to have it serviced, as it is a historic site.

Mayor’s Report-April 21st-went to a Village Official’s Meeting-Speaker on Good Energy-Community choice aggregation program; April 24th-Jacke & I met with Marie Thornton & Paul D’Orlando of E.C. Dev. & Planning re: Grant opportunities; Household Income Survey; New Information on Loans for low-income residents that we will be receiving soon; May 5th-did a web conference with National Grid Emergency Planning  on what to do in a power outage; submitted new adopted budget to E.C. Comptroller, we are under the Tax Cap.
Village Clerk’s- *attended the E.C. Gov. meeting; * attended & co-hosted with Angola the Village Clerk’s Assoc. meeting; *worked on completing the budget with the mayor; *finished all the AWQR’s and mailed to Farnham, Brant & Eden, also mailed water rate increases to Farnham & Brant; *went to pick-up Village Taxes in Buffalo & we have been getting them ready to mail out for June 1st; *I have been working on Stryker contract for the Fire Department, there seems to be much confusion with it.  I believe it is finally solved, hopefully!*working on everyday things to keep the village running.
 DPW Report- *cleaning streets;*mowing;*work has started on the cracked sidewalks (FEMA project);*still no response on basketball court sealing from Ron’s, checking with other places;*Brant seasonal turn-on’s;*haven’t heard back from Corrpro on the water tank;*have pretty much everything in order for the Church St. water line project.  Ellsworth asked if there is a law in the books about people blowing there grass all over the sidewalks & not cleaning it up?  After discussion, no one was sure of any laws.  Mayor suggested asking Paul.*There is a tree by Stockman’s on village property that needs to be removed.  Mayor asked Ellsworth to start getting quotes for the new Fiscal Year.
Trustee Rovnak-Motion by Trustee Rovnak; 2nd by Trustee Cordia to increase PT/DPW employee, Jason Hoisington’s pay to $11.00 per hour, especially due to the fact that he is a Certified Water Operator. All in favor-AYE; mayor-abstain; so moved



Trustee Rovnak

AYE



Trustee Cordia

AYE



Trustee Huffnagle
AYE



Mayor Hoisington
ABSTAIN

So Moved
Code Enforcement-Jackie stated Paul is at  the International Electrical Inspectors Meeting in Grand Island doing the 2015 updates; 3 building permits have been issued; took care of 2 maintenance violations, 1 was by the railroad tracks.  He has been very busy with permits; we are getting a lot of calls.
Fire Department Report-* Chicken BBQ on Memorial Day at 12:00; * training session last Saturday
Motion by Trustee Rovnak; second by Trustee Huffnagle to approve (FY 2015/16) GENERAL FUND 
                                                           ABST. #12-$31,101.03(incl. $20,000 to Stryker), all in favor-aye 
Motion by Trustee Cordia; second Trustee Rovnak to approve (FY 2015/16) WATER FUND
                                                                                             ABST. #12-$ 3,563.52, all in favor-aye
FLOOR OPEN FOR PUBLIC COMMENTS AND/OR QUESTIONS- 
*Neil Ross spoke about AARP Smart Driving Courses held throughout the area which give a 10% discount on car insurance.  The mayor asked about the possibility of hosting one in Farnham, we would need to be a certified host site, Brant is one.  It is a 6 hour course; $20 for AARP members; $25 for non-members.
*Mr. Dunkel stated that the Mayor is doing a wonderful job! Trustee Rovnak agreed.
*Trustee Huffnagle thanked Mrs. Dunkel for the lead on the oldest citizen.

NEXT REGULAR BOARD MEETING-TUESDAY, June 21st, 2016 @ 7:00 PM 

Motion to adjourn @ 8:05 PM by Trustee Cordia; second by Trustee Rovnak; all in favor; so moved
Respectfully Submitted,

_______________________

Jacqueline M. Hoisington

______________________

Mayor

________________________


__________________________
Trustee





Trustee

________________________


__________________________
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Trustee

